
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1029 
 

Asked on 13 October 2022 
 
 

MR A PERRETT ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Mary Valley Road Safety Report—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) the issues that were considered as part of the report (including but not 
limited to issues such as road quality, traffic movements, speed, and future development) and 
(b) what was the outcome from consideration of each criterion? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Gympie for the question. 
 
The 2021 speed review on Gympie – Brooloo Road included consideration of a number of factors, 
such as road function, road environment, crash history, traffic volume and traffic speeds, all of 
which are objective measurements made using the most current information available at the time 
of the review and are considered in concert.  
 
The outcome of the speed review was a reduction in the speed limit on Gympie – Brooloo Road, 
between Mary Valley Link Road and Kandanga Imbil Road, from 100 km/h to 80 km/h to improve 
safety for road users.  
 
There is currently no funding for planning, or construction projects on the Gympie – Brooloo Road.  
 

 


